

Tuart Times

eNews Volume 16 6 August 2022

	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
Week 4 Term 3 August	8 <u>Uniform Shop OPEN</u> 8.30 – 9.00 am	9 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	10 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am	11 Lunchtime Green Team	12
			Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall		
Week 5 Term 3 August	Science Week Glass: More Than Meets the Eye	16 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	17 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall	18 Lunchtime Green Team	19
Week 6 Term 3 August	22 <u>Uniform Shop OPEN</u> 8.30 – 9.00 am	DIMINUTER	24 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall	25 Lunchtime Green Team	26 Senior Choir 11.30 – 2.30 Rehearsal Churchlands SHS
		Parade 8.45 ~9.20 am	Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm		THE LAST FRIDAY OF EVERY MONTH
Week 7 Term 3 August / September	Faction Jumps and Throws	30 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	31 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall	1 Lunchtime Green Team	Faction Athletics Carnival
Week 8 Term 3 September	5 <u>Uniform Shop OPEN</u> 8.30 – 9.00 am	6 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	7 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall	8 Lunchtime Green Team School Board 5.30–7 pm	9
Week 9 Term 3 September	12	13 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 14 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall	15 Lunchtime Green Team	16
Week 10 Term 3 September	19 <u>Uniform Shop OPEN</u> 8.30 – 9.00 am	Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am Interschool Athletics Carnival @ Noranda Sporting Complex	Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 21 Whole School Assembly 8.45am	Senior Choir Yr 5&6 Massed Choir Rehearsal 8.45am – 2.00 pm @ Perth Concert Hall Lunchtime Green Team	23 Last Day of Term Three for Students and Staf Massed Choir Performance Perth Concert Hall Meet at 5.15pm on the foreshore steps Term 4 Commences for all MONDAY 10 October 2022
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	RING BREAK Saturday of Term 4 for Teachers		=	INSTITUTE OF THE PROPERTY OF T

Principal's Message: Beverly Innes

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a pleasure to greet all the parents and students who have made a time to meet class teachers for a **three-way conference** to set student improvement goals for Semester Two.



Three-way Conferences follow up the Semester One Summative Student Reports and open an opportunity for parents to sit with their child and the teacher so as to be on the same page educationally. If you have not seen an offer to meet, email your child/ren's class teacher directly and ask for a time slot that suits you both. I encourage you to accept the invitation our teachers are proffering, so that your child might get the best out of their

education at Tuart Hill Primary. We wish to work with you to support every student at Tuart Hill Primary School to make the best progress and to achieve to their potential

I have been reminding classes that we expect students to <u>wear school uniform</u> every day. Leggings need to be covered by the school dress/skorts /shorts/skirt – 'leggings are not pants' is a phrase we use when necessary. Pants/Leggings/warm stockings/long socks should be **black** please. Thank you for your support.

We appreciate that student jumpers may not have dried in this damp weather, however be aware our teachers and I will ask students to put non-standard jackets/jumpers into their school bags and offer your child a pre-loved school jumper. You are welcome to keep the pre-loved jumper if you need another – we currently have full shelves of washed second-hand tops.



Please email <u>beverly.innes@education.wea.edu.au</u> or see me directly if your child has particular school uniform adjustments that need to be made for them due to individual sensory or religious needs, thank you.



Tying back hair that sits below the bottom of the polo collar is part of the school expectations. Any student with hair longer than this will be asked to tie it up. Most importantly, hair should not impact the eyes in any way. This is for eye health and safety as well as clarity of sight to complete work. Any student may arrive at school with a head band or long fringes clipped to the side – we appreciate the effort to be ready to learn and thank you for your support.

Should any family at any time experience financial strain please come and have a confidential conversation with Mrs Kate Goldsworthy, Manager of Corporate Services, or me. Times are tough and the cost of essentials is increasing. Our school can help with providing pre-loved school clothing, recycled school equipment and fees and charges payment plans at any time. We appreciate the pressure of ongoing living expenses and want to support all our families to have students attend school every day – please ask us to see what we can do if you feel anxious about any aspect of schooling.

I look forward to continuing to work closely with you to support all our students to make educational progress and have a positive school experience.

KABOOM Percussion In-school Performance

Kaboom Percussionists Kat and Josh entertained, educated and entranced the Tuart Hill Community with their highly anticipated Music performance at our School last Thursday the 4 August 2022.

Students learned how they could make music at home using buckets, cups, saucepans, bottles, PVC pipes and even just their bodies!

Students have also been learning Kaboom inspired drum patterns in Music class too. I look forward to continuing Kaboom inspired lessons with your children.









Kind regards, Fay Edwards, Music Specialist, Tuart Hill Primary School.

Science Excitement



We appreciate your generosity! Thank you, I have enough recycled materials for now. I can't wait for our students to share their scientific investigations with you.

National Science Week starts 15 August 2022 – our students will explore this year's theme *Glass: More Than Meets the Eye* by looking at how glass is made and where stained glass can be found.

The <u>WA Museum Boola Bardip</u> has several <u>bespoke Science Week events</u> you might like to book into, as does <u>SciTech Discovery Centre</u>. There is something to excite the curiosity in us all regardless of age!



Kind Regards, Sharon Cheeseman, Science Specialist, Tuart Hill Primary School

2022 BOOKWEEK



The 2022 Book Week Parade will be held on **Tuesday 23** August, 8.45 am ~9.20 am.

The theme of *Dreaming with Eyes Open* inspires reusing, repurposing and redesigning existing found materials into a costume that represents a character From a book.

Students are to carry the book or a picture of the book with them during the Parade – every dress-up entry will be acknowledged and every reader will receive a bookmark to help them mark their place in their books.

The theme is about stepping into your own story, dreaming with eyes open...



listening to Country as the first storyteller...

learning from friends who help you on your way.



I am looking forward to supporting students to explore the written word and experience the joy of speaking with rhyme, rhythm and cadence, understanding academic English phrasing. I will be introducing Book Week themes during my lessons with all students across the school and discussing potential costume ideas.

Kind regards, *Ruth Rice*, Oral Language Specialist, Tuart Hill Primary School.

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve.

Want to know more about the P&C?

- * Email pandcthps@gmail.com
- * Join the P&C Facebook group.
- * Chat to a committee member
- * Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) next meeting **Wednesday 31 August 2022, 5.45 pm start** at the School. You are always welcome at the events or meetings, and we are open to any new ideas!

Have a great week, Marion, P&C Secretary



Community News



MONTHLY WEBINARS NOW RUNNING!
CLICK ON A SESSION FOR THE LINK TO JOIN.

Upcoming webinars:

Thursday, July 28th @ 1PM

Wednesday, August 24th @ 7.30PM

Thursday, September 12th @ 1pm

Healthy lunchbox session

Packed with Goodness is a Cancer Council WA nutrition education program for parents of primary school-aged children at all West Australian schools.

The FREE 60-minute healthy lunchbox webinar will be delivered by health professionals and covers the following topics:

- tips for packing a healthy lunchbox
- healthy alternatives to pre-packaged snacks
- the importance of fruit and vegies for kids
- label reading
- the best drink choices for kids

Each parent will receive a free resource kit, packed with information and goodies to get started. Book a session

WA PCYC's Razzamatazz 2022 Variety Live Show on Sunday, 11th September.

We are thrilled to offer Tuart Hill Primary School complimentary tickets for less fortunate children, young adults, those with additional needs, and their families and carers. (One ticket per person is required when booking tickets).

Streaming access to the pre-recorded show is also available.

Tickets can book out fast - Tentative bookings can be made for bulk ticket orders while you confirm final ticket numbers. Please finalise all orders by *Wednesday*, *24th August 2022*.

